January 21, 2014

NAMI Education Meeting

6:30-7:30 at Grand Rapids Library

Topic: “Actions from Community Conversations on Mental Health meeting in October”

Several issues related to mental health were identified during our “Community Conversations.”  During the meeting, we identified areas we can work on locally, and people willing to be in the small groups to come up with strategies. Groups were to report progress at the January 21 NAMI meeting.

I. Stigma

This group sets goals to have more people with mental illness speaking out about their experience and sharing the “Make It OK” campaign.
Amanda Okech reported they are currently working on a grant to DHS which will be submitted Friday January 24. The grant is for $40-45,000 for Recovery Leaders Project. This would involve a team of 5-6 led by a Resource Specialist.

Another part of this committee’s work is to continue to provide education on mental health recovery throughout the community.

II. GAPS in treatment (early intervention)

This group planned to look into local acute care options including crisis beds for children and adults, early intervention and commitments, and increased funds for early treatment.

Tom Gaffney distributed information on Early Intervention Commitment. This is less restrictive than Civil Commitment, but is still a form of involuntary treatment. Tom explained that under this procedure, a person with a mental illness can be involuntarily treated even if he/she does not meet the commitment standard. Early intervention orders cannot last more than 90 days. Because the criteria is nearly the same as under regular commitment, and the short time for treatment makes it ‘not worth the hassle,’ many counties are not aware of this law, and reluctant to go this route.  During the meeting, Patty Holycross received information from Sue Abderholden, that there are no counties in Minnesota that have chosen to go with this program. (Itasca County could be the first!).
Those present felt this option makes a lot of sense and Tom agreed to pursue it with Becky Lauer if committee members approved.   Those present recommended that Tom move forward with this. Local Advisory Council members that were present also approved Tom speaking with Becky Lauer about the Early Intervention Commitment Program. 

III.  GAPS in treatment (after contact with institutional setting)

This group aimed to explore support systems for people after discharge from jail, or hospital through step-down programs or peer supports.

Audrey Moen spoke to the work of this group. She said the RAPT (Release Awareness Plan) team met, and they continue to meet monthly (third Wednesday) at the jail.  
It would be beneficial to have a representative from Hibbing Hospital.   An educational video for family members would also be helpful. 
IV. Lack of education and understanding about mental illness

This group’s goals were pursing more training for law enforcement, churches, service clubs and schools.
Dan Seward (LAC) has been working on educating the general public. He has approached the school district in an effort to educate students about mental illness. No progress has been made at this time.
Dan talked about having a web site and flyers to advertise the web site. Dan has also approached local venues in town for public service announcements. If you have any ideas or input, please let Dan know. 

Patty Holycross will forward a PowerPoint presentation that may be helpful for Dan to use when he approaches community people. 

Law Enforcement

Lucas Thompson commented that Sheriff Vic Williams made “Mental Health First Aid” training mandatory for staff. So far, 52 have attended.  Additional training for jail sergeants is coming up on January 31.
V. Not enough involvement by primary care

This group planned to look into training on mental illness for hospital staff & volunteers & more collaboration between primary care providers, chemical dependency & mental health professionals. 

Patty Holycross reported.
A meeting was held with Grand Itasca CEO, Barb Sanderson, Christy Gustafson, Patty and Holly. The topic was better collaboration on mental illness. A follow-up meeting was held on January 20 with Christy Gustafson, Clinic Operations Manager; Jeremy Carlson, MD; Sue Skinner, VP, Patient Care Services, and Patty and Holly. Patty reported Grand Itasca has been very receptive. One frustration voiced, from a clinical standpoint, is when a physician has a patient in clinic that needs further evaluation or referral to Northland – need better collaboration.  Barb Norman will look further into this.

Others Items that came from the meeting include: CME (Continual Medical Education) on Mental Health/Resources for physicians; Presentations to Nursing Staff. Grand Itasca is hosting a Primary Care Nursing Conference in May at the Timberlake Lodge, and Sue Abderholden, NAMI Minnesota Executive Director, will be speaking to ~200 nursing staff on Mental Illness.

Summary
A lot of work has been done in the various groups and we have made progress. Holly thanked all for their hard work and efforts. The groups would like to meet quarterly and report on their progress – the next meeting will be held on April 15 at 6:30.

Next month’s Educational Meeting will be information on applying for SSI and SSDI. A disability specialist will be the presenter.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40.
Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Loudon

Interim Secretary, 

Grand Rapids NAMI 

